Great Barrington Fire District


Minutes for Prudential Committee Meeting on November 20, 2018
Great Barrington Water Department

17 East Street Great Barrington MA 01230
Board Members and Employees Present:


Walter Atwood



Chairman - Prudential Committee

Kenneth Schumacher 



Member – Prudential Committee

Robert Hammer



Member – Prudential Committee

William Foster



Member – Prudential Committee

William Brinker



Member – Prudential Committee

Pete Marks




Superintendent


Cynthia Ullrich



District Clerk
The meeting was called to order at 4:30p.m. by District Chairman, Walter Atwood.
Approval of the Minutes of the meeting of November 6, 2018:

WB made a motion to accept the minutes from the November 6, 2018 meeting.  WF seconded the motion.  Motion passed with a unanimous vote.
Superintendents Report:

PM reported that the 7 & 23 Water Main Replacement Project has come to a standstill.  Mass.  D.O.T. instructed the plates be removed and the blacktop be in place before Tuesday.  The work will continue in the Spring.
Financial Report:

CU submitted warrants 19 & 20 and the 2018 OPEB Report for the board to review and also stated the free cash for July 1, 2018 has been certified.
New Business:

A letter from Ryan Kobus, Project Manager (J.L. Raymaakers), was read and discussed by the board members.  The board members stated that they “more or less” agree with what is stated in the letter and will meet with Tighe & Bond and discuss the issues and concerns stated in the letter. 
Old Business:

A response from Representative Smitty Pignatelli’s office in regards to the Taft Farms A.P.R. property was read to the board (attached).  
Walter Atwood adjourned the meeting at 5:30 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Cynthia J. Ullrich

District Clerk
